
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Cedar Sycamore 
Room as well as on Zoom at 7pm. Meeting ID: 519 
552 6863; Passcode: pray3r 
Please note the Zoom details have not changed.

FOR PRIVATE PRAYER REQUESTS, please 
place them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

PRAYER MINISTRY is inviting everyone to Morning 
Manna 6am to 6:30am each morning, Zoom ID: 
8316619709 Passcode 777.

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements

- Audrey Balderstone
Prelude - This is my Father’s World
Call to worship – NAH 6 (verse 1)

- “Praise to the Lord”
Invocation - Mateo Turturica

Congregational Hymn - “He is Exalted”
- Hannah Cudjoe, Meghan Herman

Tithes and Offerings
Prayer for offering - Amelia Popa

Music: Angel Voices Choir
Children’s Story - Creation: Lidia Simplicio

Family Prayer - Sabatier Family 
Sermon: “Creation Sabbath” - Pr James Shepley
Closing Hymn: “At the name of Jesus every knee 

shall bow”
Benediction  - Pr James Shepley

Silent Meditation “Do not forget the Sabbath”

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM - CEDAR SYCAMORE
“Taming Time” - Pastor Terry Messenger

Scripture Reading: Ecclesiastes 3:1-8

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
October 22 – Pastor James
October 29 -  Pastor Jim Huzzey
November 5 – Pastor G Smith (WOP)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
October 22 – Pastor Terry
October 29 – Testimony Service
November 5 – G Tap

Our next Members/Business meeting is on Sunday 
20th November at 7pm.

Welcome - & Opening Prayer
Opening Hymn - NAH 469 - Leaning on the 
everlasting arms

Broadcasting Facilitator: Marlene Levy 
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Anna Papaioannou
Teachers: Giona Pedditzi, Eileen Hussey, Adewale 
Ademuyiwa

In the beginning God created the heavens and 
the earth. Now the earth was formless and empty, 
darkness was over the surface of the deep, and 
the Spirit of God was hovering over the waters.

Genesis 1:1-2
PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER

tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267
PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY

jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833
STANBOROUGH CENTRE

Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431
STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC

info@spcm.org.uk
TREASURY DEPARTMENT

treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - Milimo Mumbo

milimo.mumbo@outlook.com - 07508 569757
BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM

jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL
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Pastors Terry and James will be away on an SEC 
PASTORS RETREAT from October 24-30. Please 
contact the elders during that time for any pastoral 
services. 

ADVANCE NOTICE: The Annual Toy Service will take 
place on Sabbath December 10. Your gifts of toys 
for disadvantaged children and toiletries for their 
parents will be more needed this year than ever, so 
please start thinking about what you will be able to 
contribute. Thank you.

CHURCH MEMBER looking for a room. Hi, My name 
is Dorothee. I am a Young and clean professional 
looking for a spare room/apartment to rent out (Bills 
included) starting from the end of November 2022. 
Contact me at 07737 196 139 or email: dorothee.
swikidisa123@gmail.com

ADVENTURER AND PATHFINDER COUNSELLORS/ 
INSTRUCTORS: We are looking for volunteers to join 
our Adventure club in 2023 as counsellors. Contact 
Davide, Bukky, Megan, Ophelia.

MEMBERSHIP TRANSFERS (1ST READING)
- Elizabeth Roberts from Southall to Stanborough 
Park
- Christopher Levy, Marlene Levy and Gabrielle 
Levy from Croydon to Stanborough Park
- Rachel Haworth from Ilford to Stanborough Park 
(mother of Ruth Read)
- Sheilla Luz from Welsh Mission to Stanborough Park
- Lisa Leal and Rui Dias from Ringway Adventist 
Church to Stanborough Park
- Marjorie de Las Alas from Pasay Adventist Church 
in the Philippines to Stanborough Park
- Glenn Pringle from Houston West SDA Church, 
Texas to Stanborough Park

SABBATH SCHOOL TEACHERS: We are calling 
everyone to join us in this rministry to help telling 
the story of the week or lead the craft. Contact the 
children’s Sab School leaders, Paula or Yetunde.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

SPCM JUNIOR CHOIR/ HANDBELL ENSEMBLE. 
The rehearsals will resume on 04 November. Anyone 
who is year 7 and above can join the rehearsals. For 
more information, contact info@spcm.org.uk

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Leopold Johnson as he continues to battle with ill 
health.
- Morgan Charles who has a terrible accident and is 
in ICU. Please pray for Sofia, the children and other 
members of the family.
Families who are facing challenges from cancer, 
COVID, other health issues and recent bereavement.
- God to guide our Government in helping families 
to cope with the extreme economic crises we are 
experiencing in the United Kingdom.
- A resolution to the conflict between Russia and 
Ukraine.
- The Requests in the Prayer Box. Remember you 
can place private Prayer Requests in the Prayer Box.
- The Leaders and teachers of all our Adventist 
institutions especially Stanborough Primary and 
Secondary Schools.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH on 5th November will be a 
Brazilian meal, prepared and hosted by Keila Ferraz 
and family. Places are limited, please book as 
usual by emailing fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com, by 
Wednesday 2nd. Thank you.

ADRA UK - Just Giving Page for 2022 Link to 
donate: www.justgiving.com/page/audrey-
balderstone-1652806487047  
Alternatively, you can place a donation in the 
special DO GOOD envelopes available at church.

BOOK COLLECTION FOR PRIMARY SCHOOL - 
Stanborough Primary School HSA will be running 
a sale of new/nearly-new children’s books in 
November. If you have any children’s fiction, non-
fiction or study books in new/excellent condition 
to donate, please place them in the dedicated box 
behind the reception desk in the concourse.

THE FLOWERS on the plinths at church have been 
donated to the church by Stanborough Secondary 
School after holding their Speech Night here on 
Thursday 20th October. We thank them sincerely. 
The paper flowers in the central arrangement were 
decorated by the fingerprints of the children in Cradle 
Roll. The planets have been created by the Junior 
Sabbath School while the birds, fish and concourse 
gallery were made by the Kindergarten, Primary and 
Earliteen Sabbath Schools.

YOUNG ADULTS - We are having a games night this 
Sabbath at 7:30pm. Anyone 18-30+ is welcome. 
We hold Sabbath School every week in the Maple 
room at 10 am. We are studying the state of the dead 
and if anyone would like to facilitate a lesson, please 
get in touch with Jackson Bright or Beth Molteni.

ANGEL VOICES: As Angel Voices will be singing in 
the service next week, we would be very grateful if 
the congregation could leave the sanctuary by 12;30. 
This would enable us to work with the children with 
as little distraction as possible. Thank you very 
much.

WOMEN’S MINISTRY ANNOUNCEMENT - Join us 
for a thought-provoking discussion this Saturday 
afternoon on Naomi and Ruth, part of the Women in 
the bible series from 3pm to 5pm. The programme 
will be presented by Wumi Idowu. Looking forward 
to your contributions and questions. Meeting ID - 
7279659834 & Passcode - WMmeeting

SUNDAY SALE IS BACK – Sunday 23 October 12-2 
p.m. In the Stanborough Centre. Donations of items 
for the sale can only be accepted on Saturday, 
October 22 between 7-8 p.m. at the Stanborough 
Centre. Profits from this Sale will be shared between 
ADRA and the Soup Run.

Join Pastor Terry Messenger and the STANBOROUGH 
HEALTH TEAM as we break down essential steps for 
dealing with the coronavirus aftermath as a God-
fearing Christian.Link www.shorturl.at/ant57


